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More generally, for Australia to embrace the opportunities and manage the risks of AI, the Institute 
encourages: 

• investment in whole-of-society AI literacy, including by government, educational organisations
and workplaces; and

• a highly considered approach to data centre placement to manage energy and water
requirements and data and privacy sovereignty.

Developing our quantum computing capabilities 

The Institute supports the Government's commitment to the development of an Australian quantum 
computing industry. We encourage the Government to support the development of new quantum 
algorithms and software in addition to the various alternative approaches to the development of 
quantum hardware where Australia has internationally recognised expertise. The Institute anticipates 
that once the data loading bottleneck issue is solved, many industries using large datasets, complex 
financial modelling and AI will benefit from enhanced computing power.  

The Institute sees several applications in the fields in which our members work and support clients, 
including in financial services and managing climate risks and solutions. We have a modest and growing 
program of knowledge sharing in train which we would be happy to discuss.  

As a very high priority we urge Government to work with industry to promote and implement the 
Australian Signals Directorate’s recommendations on post-quantum cryptography. This is needed well 
in advance of the roll out of quantum computing to manage the potentially very significant 
economy-wide risk of ‘harvest now’ strategies.  

We also encourage support for quantum computing skills development and associated industries, 
including cyber professionals. 

Other issues 
The Institute strongly supports continued initiatives to improve financial literacy and STEM education, 
particularly addressing the decline in students undertaking advanced mathematics subjects. Both are 
critical enablers to ensure Australian industry and all Australians can prosper.  

The Institute is also available to support you and the Department in other areas that involve Industry, 
Innovation and Science. For example, our members provide deep analysis and advice on climate 
change. We will continue to contribute to the critical National Climate Risk Assessment, National 
Adaptation Plan, Sustainable Finance Strategy consultations and their outworkings. Our full suite of 
Thought Leadership spanning the wide range of areas in which our members work is available here.  

We look forward to continuing to work with you 

The Institute values its strong relationship with all levels of government and looks forward to continuing 
discussions on matters of mutual interest with you and the Department. We would be delighted to meet 
with you to discuss these important policy considerations in greater detail. I can be contacted via 
executive@actuaries.asn.au, and the Public Policy Team can contacted via 
public policy@actuaries.asn.au, or (02) 9239 6100. 

Yours faithfully, 

Elayne Grace 
CEO 

Copy:  The Hon. Dr Andrew Charlton MP, Assistant Minister for Science, Technology and the Digital 
Economy 

             Ms Meghan Quinn PSM, Secretary of the Department of Industry, Science and Resources 

https://www.actuaries.asn.au/research-analysis/thought-leadership
mailto:public_policy@actuaries.asn

